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WG 8 is responsible for standards relating to the representation and interchange of environmental data. In co-operation with the SEDRIS Organization, the following Standards have been published and/or are in development;

	Published
	In Development

	ISO/IEC 18023-1: SEDRIS DRM and API
	Amendment 1 to Edition 1

	ISO/IEC 18023-2: SEDRIS Abstract Transmittal
	

	ISO/IEC 18023-3: SEDRIS Binary Encoding
	Amendment 1 to Edition 1

	ISO/IEC 18024-4: SEDRIS Language Binding to C
	Amendment 1 to Edition 1

	ISO/IEC 18025:  Environmental Data Coding Specification (EDCS)
	Amendment 1 to Edition 1

	ISO/IEC 18041-4: EDCS Language Binding to C
	

	ISO/IEC 18026:    Spatial Reference Model (SRM)
	Revision to Edition 2

	ISO/IEC 18042-4: SRM Language Binding to C
	Amendment 1 to Edition 2

	
	TR 24788 Templates for the SEDRIS DRM


New Work Item Proposals for 18023-1, 18023-3 and 18024-4 (SEDRIS parts 1, 3 and LB respectively), together with their PDAM documents, were balloted and approved in September 2009.

The main areas of activity during the year 2009-10 have been the EDCS Registry and 18026 (SRM). Although there are currently seven documents in work, funding limitations and/or changes to contracts have meant that no documents have been issued for review and ballot during the year. A draft revision of one of the Clauses of the SRM has, however, been sent to TC 211 for comment. For the Technical Report on Templates for the SEDRIS DRM, the work to specify an X3D to SEDRIS DRM converter, as agreed at the Monterey meeting, restarted in April 2010. 

With respect to Registries, the EDCS Registry has been active during 2009-10 reviewing the submitted batches. One of these batches, 2009-Q3, relates primarily to meteorological concepts and contains 437 new items. These proved time-consuming to resolve, since the references from which they had been obtained did not always agree. The Rapporteur Group has now completed its review of all the submitted batches (2007-Q4, 2008-Q1, 2008-Q3, 2009-Q1 and 2009-Q3), which will be issued for ballot during the second half of 2010.

There have been no formal meetings of WG 8 since the London Plenary meetings in July 2009, but there have been frequent web-conferences for the EDCS Rapporteur Group and web-conferences and tele-conferences for the SRM editing team. 

Respectfully submitted,

Jack Cogman

Convenor ISO/IEC JTC 1/SC 24/WG 8: Environmental Data Representation

2010-06-23
